
From: Soura, Christian
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 2/15/2013 2:41:28 PM
Subject: Qs for Sen Alexander

1. The bulletpoints from yesterday's subcommittee meeting indicate that procurement would remain with 
SFAA. Would S.22's “strategic sourcing” language be preserved, as it was in the Senate Judiciary Committee's 
amendment?

2. We've heard that there are ongoing conversations regarding the Chief Information Security Officer (the
insertion of the S.334 language into the DoA bill). Specifically...that there's a thought that the CISO would be 
a Deputy Director-level position in either DoA or the SFAA (instead of running an independent Department of 
Information Security). How do you feel about that? Would you support it being in DoA with DSIT?

3. If this is your amendment, would you feel comfortable directing Ken Moffitt to share the amendment draft 
with us so that we could offer suggestions/tweaks for your consideration between now and Tuesday?

Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff

(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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